
 
 Traffic and Parking Advisory Board 

Discover PB 1503 Garnet Ave 
March 9, 2021  

5:30pm  
 

  Minutes 
 
Welcome 
 
Agenda Items 

1. Present: J. Bettles, T. Pruesner, Gordon, K. Matchett, R. Sinsky-Crosby, J. Cole, 
A. Huntington, B. Curry, P. Hernandez, J. Beckman. J. Nobbs, J. Cocozza  

Staff: S. Lee  
2. Non-Agenda Public Comment  

a. None  
3. Committee Member Comment  

a. Gordon – Gordon was on a lot of committees. He made the comment 
that the community does not want parking meters. He referenced a 
survey that was put out by Discover PB. Only 36% of the people who 
answered the survey wanted parking meters. There has not been a 
new survey. He believes the community has been ignored on this 
matter.  

b. Katie – Tour de PB 2.0, March 20th, Community Bike Ride, Chalk art 
contest, fun giveaways, etc.  Would like everyone to help promote it.  

c. Joe – joe will be stepping off the PB planning group and will be 
stepping off the parking committee as he is moving out of PB at the 
end of the summer. He is thankful for the opportunity and thanks 
everyone.  

d. Tim - Made comments on the survey described by Gordon. Mentioned 
that the survey was sent out prematurely and was not complete.  

 



4. Chair Report 
a. Website Update  

i. Update was made by S. Lee. Hopefully the meetings are easier 
to find on the website.  

ii. Street Eateries – there were questions about whether the 
parklets would be permanent. No answer at this time.   

iii. Coastal commission – meeting with SANDAG this month. Feel 
confident that the meters will be approved.  

iv. Pilot metrics – better to be done on a quarterly basis   
v. Residential Survey – April meeting will make decisions about 

the residential survey.      
5. Adam Huntington         

a.  The Importance of Extraordinary Maintenance  
i. Adam presented on the council policy 100-18/c.2.f, 99.6% of 

the community wants regular cleaning. Don’t have regular 
funding to keep the community clean. Offered some 
suggestions on how to keep the community clean.  

ii. S. Lee let the group know that Discover PB will be pursuing a 
Maintenance Assessment District.  There was discussion on the 
Maintenance Assessment District   

6. Approve Minutes from February 9, 2021 Meeting   Action Item 
a. Correction to the minutes – budget approval – B. Curry is upset that the 

last mile of the trolley was not planned. SANDAG didn’t plan accordingly. 
Would like it removed that he does not support  

b. 9. Gordon – indicated that he was not in the meeting to ask a question 
about the Coastal Commission. Multiple committee members remember 
him asking the question.   

Brian C. moved to approve the minutes with the correction to remove that he does not 
support. Tim P. seconded. – 9 in favor, Gordon F. abstained – Passed  
 

7. Budget Ad Hoc Committee        
a. Ben Verdugo is reviewing the budget and documents. The Committee 

is waiting to hear back from the City.                                                                                         
8. Next meeting time:  April 14th at 5:30 Brian/Jane – 10 in favor    

    
9. Adjourned: 6:16 p.m.  
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